Sheriff Hutton

Village News



Number 632 June 2022

The Parish Council met on the 13th May 2022. Councillors present at the meeting were Penny Bean (Chairman), Marcus Oxendale, Martin Dodd, Sally Wright, Sam Warriner, Dave Smith and Ed Stephenson. Clerk – Louise Pink.

Annual Meeting of the Council

Councillor Penny Bean was re-elected as Chairman and Councillor Marcus Oxendale as Vice Chairman to serve for the year 2022/2023.

The following new planning applications were received for consideration:-

22/00450/73 Howards End, East End, Sheriff Hutton.

Variation of Condition 02 of planning approval 20/00536/HOUSE dated 09.08.2020 to allow a reduction in the length of the Garden Room.

Decision - No Objection.

22/00444/HOUSE Gower Hall, Thornton Le Clay to Foston Road, Thornton Le Clay Malton.

Erection of four bay timber outbuilding (part retrospective).

Decision – No Objection.

22/00504/HOUSE Spring Cottage East End Sheriff Hutton

Erection of a single storey rear extension following removal of the existing conservatory.

Decision – No Objection.

The following new planning decision was received this month:-

22/00170/HOUSE The Sycamores, North Garth Lane, Sheriff Hutton

Erection of an extension to existing garage on eastern gable end to form a hobby workshop and erection of a detached garage in the south eastern corner of the rear garden.

Decision - APPROVED.

Other Planning Matters

A discussion was held regarding the community consultation received from Johnson Mowat Planning Consultants for development proposals at Middleton House, Finkle Street, Sheriff Hutton.

They have advised the parish council that a planning application is currently being prepared by them to submit to Ryedale Council with the development proposals involving the refurbishment of Middleton House and the erection of 3 no. detached family homes. After discussion, the parish council agreed that the proposed access is extremely dangerous, a query over how many houses the access road will serve and that there isn't a demand for 4/5 bed homes within the village, smaller houses are needed for downsizing. The parish council would encourage them to arrange and hold a public meeting.

Electric Car Charging Point

The parish council are currently looking into the costs and demand for an electric car charging point in the village and we would very much welcome your thoughts on this. Please get in touch by emailing the clerk on the email address provided below.

Next Meeting

The date of the next Parish Council meeting will be Friday 10th June 2022 in Sheriff Hutton Village Hall. This meeting will begin at 7.30pm.

Louise Pink, the Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com or on (01904) 861131. 13 White Rose Avenue, New Earswick, York. YO32 4AG.

Friends of Sheriff Hutton Village Hall 200 Club

May £25 prize winning numbers were 17, 49, 66, 15 and 240. June's draw will include the half-yearly prizes of 1 @ £150, 1 @ £100 and 4 @ £50, as well as the usual 5 @ £25

Super-Mobile Library

The next visit will be on Friday 17th June, 10am to 12 noon.

We are offering a select and collect service. To pre-order a selection of books call 01609 533878 or email supermobile@northyorks.gov.uk. Alternatively, a selection can be made for you from the vehicle on the day of visit. If you wish to request a specific title, please browse our online catalogue at https://capitadiscovery.co.uk/northyorkshire. There may be a small charge for this service and placing of a reservation using your borrower number and your PIN, selecting 'Supermobile' as your pick-up location. Free downloads of eBooks and audiobooks are available from website at www.northyorks.gov.uk/digital-library

If you are not a member of our libraries, you can join at the Super-Mobile Library. It is FREE. For enquiries, please call 01609 533878 or email supermobile@northyorks.gov.uk

Lillings Ambo Parish Council: Vacancy for two Parish Councillors.

Disappointingly, only three people, Karen Taylor, John Armitage and Helen Loynes, put their names forward for election on 5th May for Parish Councillors of Lillings Ambo Parish Council.

If you enjoy village life and would like to help in maintaining and improving life in West Lilling, then perhaps you, as a resident, would like to consider being one of our five parish councillors. Please don't think you can't do the job, that you are not qualified or for any other reason this isn't for you, then think again. You can help the village by giving just a little of your time. Your experiences and opinions matter.

Please email our Clerk, Fiona Hill, at lillingsamboparishcouncil@outlook.com

Helen Loynes

Thank you

Philip, Joan, Gordon, Adam and Luke would like to thank all who offered support to Nancy during the last few months of her life and all those who have recently supported ourselves as a family. Thank you to those, who were able to attend Nancy's funeral and celebration of her life. We thank you also for letters and cards of condolence which have brought us great comfort at this difficult time.

We would especially like to thank Rev John Hayward for a wonderful service which was all well appreciated and to Fergus Court Funeral services for their professionalism and thoughtfulness.

Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group

At our last meeting on 11th May, we had a very interesting talk by Geoffrey Wynn, a PCSO with North Yorkshire Police, who spoke about his job and all that it entails.

26 members of the Ladies Group also had a very enjoyable afternoon at Stillington Village Hall as guests of Easingwold Ladies Group. A very interesting talk about Davenport China was followed by a delicious lunch.

Our next meeting on Wednesday 8th June is a return visit by Richard and Jan Crouch, who will give a talk about Queen Mary and the House of Windsor. Mary was the wife and Queen Consort of George V. Following the talk, we will be sampling coronation tarts with our cup of tea. These will be made using a recipe which was used to celebrate the coronation of George V and Queen Mary in 1911 and became a firm favourite during WW1 (we will be using ground rice instead of ground almonds, as they were virtually unobtainable by 1911).

If anyone would like information about any of our meetings, please get in touch with

Barbara Grinham – 01347878476 Mob 07811259184 Linda Turner 01347878037 Mob 07453393286

Village Auction 2022

Many, many thanks once again to everyone who helped in any way with the Village Auction at the end of April. We had an amazing number of donated items - more than ever before - and raised a new record sum of £3,416 for the school PTFA, History Group and UCCC.

Our next auction is provisionally booked for Saturday 29th April 2023.

If you are a local organisation that would like to help run this next auction and raise funds for your group, please contact the UCCC secretary at cjhunt.home@gmail.com by September 2022.

North Yorkshire Open Studios

This wonderful event is covering the whole of North Yorkshire with over 100 artists and makers exhibiting a wide range of artwork. This year Sheriff Hutton will be host to 4 artists across two weekends. These include:

Steve Page, Church View, East End (sculpture)

Patrick Smith, Nesslyn, West End (painter and print maker)

Louise Dwyer, Nesslyn, West End (jeweller)

Justine Warner, Laburnum Cottage, West End (textiles and mixed media)

We will be open on **Friday 3rd June for our preview evening which starts at 6pm** then 4th, 5th and 11th, 12th June 10am-5pm. In previous years many people from the village attend the preview evening to be first to see the new work we have exhibited in our studios. Once again we welcome people from the village and look forward to seeing you all across the two weekends.

The event ties very nicely with the Jubilee and the Open Gardens weekends. This year Sheriff Hutton has been chosen by North Yorkshire Open Studios to be one of two places they will be sending a crew to do some filming of the event on the Saturday. What a wonderful way to show off our lovely village which will be adorned with red white and blue bunting, have a jubilee picnic at the village hall showing our amazing community spirit and being able to see our stunning gardens.

Of course, it's not just about us!!! So many of the other artists are in our local area. Visit their website to see who is taking part or pop in to see any of us for a brochure.

We hope to see you all over the weekends.

Justine, Patrick, Steve and Louise

https://www.nyos.org.uk/

Sheriff Hutton History Group

Following our AGM in April, we were treated to an absorbing talk by our local artist Patrick Smith. As a result of having to lock down during 2020 he had employed his extraordinary skills as a print maker to produce a limited edition "box set" of prints of local buildings in our village. With great generosity he has presented one of these sets to the History Group for inclusion in our archives, something that will be treasured and displayed both at the Jubilee and our Open Day in October. We thank him most sincerely for this valuable addition to our collection of material about our village.

As an explanation of the background to this project Patrick described to us the process of print making in detail and shared his enthusiasm for a process less commonly seen in England than on the continent. He explained how his experience studying in Holland had had a major influence on both the composition and production of his prints. He shared with us two videos which took us through the whole of his printmaking production process in detail and also explained the invaluable contribution of catalogues of companies like Tool Station: masses of thin absorbent paper is needed when preparing inked plates for printing! An enthralling talk which left us with great respect for the enormous skills and plain hard work that is involved in making deceptively simple prints.

At the end we had the opportunity to both look at and purchase some of his stock of cards – always a bonus to be able to get some beautiful examples of local scenes.

Advance Notices:

In June we will have a presence at the Jubilee Celebrations on Saturday 4th, when we shall exhibit items related to past village celebrations from the Coronation onwards.

Our normal monthly meeting will be on Friday June 24th at 7.30pm in the Village Hall, when Margaret Shaw from the Malton Museum will talk to us about how "Every Object Tells a Story". Entrance Members £2, Visitors £3 including refreshments. Contact Meg on 01347 878136 or peterbrown222.brown@btinternet.com or Linda on 07453 393286.

Big Bowls Weekend May 28th 2pm

As part of the national BBW, Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club will be holding an open afternoon when new or enquiring prospective members are invited to come along. There will be a match being played and refreshments will be available. The mysteries of lawn bowls can be seen and tasted! It is a socially accessible and healthy sport for all ages.

Message from the Jumblies

The April Jumble Sale was a huge success with plenty of bargains for everyone. It was a great day and good to catch up with many of our regulars. We had lots of new faces too and I am sure they will be coming back to benefit from the bargains. The atmosphere was fantastic with people wanting to spend well. Although it was an exhausting day as we struggled to get back into the routine, the result of £2,337 was well worth the effort. This was split between the Parish Church and the Bowling Club. The result from our May Jumble Sale will be published in the July Village News.

Our next **Jumble Sale will be on 18th June 2022** at the Village Hall at 2pm to raise money for York Breathe Easy, a group that supports people with breathing problems.

You have all dug deep to support our last 2 sales and the Auction but if you have anything left that you don't want and which you think others might like to buy, please let us have it. Have you any summer clothes that don't quite fit? We are sure to have a buyer who will love them. We welcome your donations of good condition clothes, bric-a-brac, toys, books, jigsaws and household linen. Please note we are unable to take any large items of furniture. Please ensure all items are in a clean, saleable and working state.

We will be at the Village Hall from 8.30am to 11.00 am to accept your donations so please be early. Doors open at 2pm and we so look forward to seeing everybody. Hopefully the weather will be fine so we can put some stalls outside to give plenty of room for customers to browse comfortably.

Moving the books into the refreshment room has been welcomed by our buyers as it gives a more pleasant space to browse. Sadly this means no refreshments on site but delicious cakes and drinks will be on sale at the Bowling Club.

We would request that customers wear masks wherever possible, especially whilst indoors.

Looking forward to your support and seeing you all again.

Stay Safe

Penny Bean – Sheriff Hutton Jumblies 01347 878392

Turning cast offs into cash

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club

Tennis Leagues

The competitive season is underway with all our teams rallying forth. We still need more team members so if you fancy playing against other teams in and around York and North Yorkshire then please contact the teams' Captains. You don't have to commit to playing in every match. Visit our website for details or email the Club and your enquiry will be forwarded to the appropriate Captain.

Junior Club Night

This will be underway by the time you read this. Friday evenings 6:30 to 7:30 for our Junior/Intermediate members aged 9 years and over. Turn up, sign in and provide emergency contact details and you are ready to play.

Junior Coaching With Ben Orton (LTA Coach)

Thanks to the Trustees of Sheriff Hutton Village Charities, who are once again funding this, we can offer it FREE to our younger junior members. The sessions will take place Wednesday Evenings 7:15 to 8:15 on the following dates 8th ,15th , 22nd , 29th JUNE and 6th , 13th JULY. Please contact Ben to book your place.

To our young Ukranian residents

The Junior events mentioned above are available to you free of charge. Don't worry if you haven't got a racket, we have a few spare ones at the Club you can borrow. We just ask that you wear trainers/plimsolls.

Website: clubspark.lta.org.uk/SheriffHuttonTennisClub

email: sheriffhuttontennisclub@gmail.com

Christine Thomas Chair

Sheriff Hutton Gardening Club

The club's annual day trip by coach this year is to Wynyard Hall Gardens, Stockton-on-Tees and Eggleston Hall Gardens and nursery. Those signed up will meet at 8.30am at the Village Hall on 15th June. There is limited availability at £25 for members and £30 for non-members. If you would like to join us, please contact Judith Goodwill at judithstittenham@hotmail.co.uk.

Don't forget to visit our plant sale stall at the Jubilee weekend event!

In July's Village News you'll find the schedule for this year's Village Show and can start planning your entries.

Gardening tips

June! Gardens are at their best although this year's flowering in May will be hard to beat. If you aren't happy with how your garden looks, take time out to visit others for inspiration. The NGS yellow book, Yorkshire Arboretum open gardens, gardening club visits and Sheriff Hutton open gardens are all sources of inspiration.

If watering, try to do it in the morning, especially if you have a slug problem as they just love damp nights. Water butts of all shapes and sizes are easily fitted to down pipes to store water for possible drought periods.

If you have thought of doing the 'Chelsea Chop', now is the time to do it. Taller, later flowering herbaceous perennials can be cut back by half giving more flowers on shorter stems which are less likely to fall over. Google for more details!

Sheriff Hutton Nature Group

At our recent May meeting Dr Barry Wright Principal Ecologist gave us a very thought provoking and informative talk on hedgerows, in relation to their age, history and significant ecological value. This is not only relating to the actual hedge plants, and the ground flora but also the associated soil. Barry shared a method of surveying hedges to gain an indication of their age and value from such indicators as shape, hedge and ground plants and then showed how to include this detailed information in aerial plans of local areas. He also discussed how we can improve our current hedges with additional planting and leaving to grow wild where possible. Looking to the modern day in terms of climate change hedges are a valuable aid in locking in carbon. Thank you to those who attended; both as members and visitors to make this a very interactive, informative and social evening.

Following from this initial talk the Nature Group will be having a hedge surveying day in June as a training session by Barry Wright in applying this practically. Barry is currently reviewing some examples of local hedges with great interest in terms of their potential age and value. We will keep you updated on the findings from this.

Our evening talks have now ended until the autumn, but we have in place a varied and interesting programme of talks to look forward to from October onwards, with topics ranging from red kites in Yorkshire, to Astronomy, Spiders and to the State of Nature in Yorkshire.

30 days Wild

In June the UK Wildlife Trusts have their annual monthly campaign "30 days Wild" to raise the profile and interest in nature and wildlife and to give ideas of connecting with nature. At the time of writing, 32,000 people have already signed up. There is an activity pack available by post or download, with different packs for friends and family, schools, care homes and workplaces. Why not give it a go? https://www.wildlifetrusts.org/30dayswild

If you would like to get in touch to discuss any of the above or joining the Sheriff Hutton Nature Group, please contact shnature@gmail.com or ring Sally on 01347 878272.

Village Ramble Thursday 30th June

This month's ramble will be around Strensall and the banks of the River Foss where the remains of the locks can be seen from when the river was navigable to Sheriff Hutton Bridge. We leave Sheriff Hutton Village Hall car park at 9.30am. The walk will be followed by a pub lunch at the Ship Inn. The ramblers are a friendly group and new members are always welcome, lifts are available for non-drivers.

For further details of this month's ramble contact John Williamson 01904 491278 email: weum9@yahoo.co.uk

St. Helen's

We had a lovely wedding at the end of April – Ally Anderson and Dave Ward. The bride and bridesmaids looked fabulous and the groom and his party very smart and doing a great job as ushers. The church was packed – the first time since the pandemic and the floral arrangements were just so beautiful. Ally and Dave left them all in the church so villagers and other visitors could see them. That was very kind so thank you.

In June we celebrate the Queen's Diamond Jubilee with the Family Fun Day picnic at the Village Hall on Saturday afternoon and then a service at church on the Sunday. It will be an informal service without communion so please do come and join us.

The following weekend is Open Gardens and the church kitchen is providing the café on both days. It was really special last year so please do come along for delicious cakes and scones with tea or coffee.

Services in June are:-

5th June – Celebrating the Queen's Platinum Jubilee at 10.00am 11th/12th June – Open gardens with café in the church and churchyard – no service 26th June – Morning worship at 10.00am

Both churches are looking to provide a community hub for Ukrainian guests. It will be based at the Methodist church but supported by both churches along with other people from the village. If anyone is interested in being part of this support network or looking to host families, please let me know and I can add you to the WhatsApp group to keep you up to date with what is happening. Plans are at an early stage but it would be really helpful to involve people in the planning as we move forward.

Jill Donaldson Hodges 878595 or 07968 052118

St Leonard's, Farlington

The sun shone for the Rogation service and we were able to have the whole service outdoors in the sunshine, facing the fields with the sheep and lambs in view. We had 'brought the farm to the church' this year and it was wonderfully decorated with farming toys and scenes which people enjoyed looking at as they ate the follow-up cakes and scones. The next in the calendar of farming-related services will be Lammas on August 14th.

There are three services at St Leonard's in June. They are:

• June 5 th	11.15	Holy Communion (BCP) celebrating Her Majesty the Queen's Platinum Jubilee and Pentecost
• June 12 th	11.15	Shortened Matins (BCP)
 June 26th 	11.15	Holy Communion (BCP)

St Leonard's follows the tradition of the Book of Common Prayer (BCP) and you are assured of a warm welcome at any of our services. Most services are followed by refreshments and a good opportunity to chat.

The Church is open daily for private prayer; the peaceful Churchyard is open at all times.

Marton Church

We are currently planning to hold services at 6pm on Sunday 12th June and Sunday 26th June: everyone very welcome! The churchyard is absolutely flourishing at the moment, as we continue to nurture its restoration to a wildflower meadow. In June we will be completing our annual 'Count on Nature' survey of flora and fauna, so if you would like to come and help identify flowers and insects do contact us at martonintheforest@gmail.com for more details. You are also very welcome to visit at any other time, and there is a nature book in church to record your observations. We will be allowing everything to grow throughout the summer until it is scythed by hand in August.

THE METHODIST CHURCH

The Queen's platinum jubilee is upon us. As a great admirer of the Queen, I am very much looking forward to the festivities and I will be leading a short "Songs of Praise" in Strensall on 5th June as my small contribution to the celebrations. Others may be underwhelmed by all the fuss but nonetheless thankful for an extra bank holiday whilst some may find the whole concept of Kings and Queens anachronistic in the twenty-first century. Whatever our views on the monarchy it would be wrong not to recognise the enormous record of service the Queen has given to this country. Most of us were born after the Queen succeeded to the throne in 1952 and we have known no other monarch. Seventy years as Queen, a record which is unlikely ever to be broken; over 21,000 public engagements stretching back eighty years to when she was sixteen; service in the Auxiliary Territorial Service (ATS) during the second world war. A life lived in service to our country.

There is something deep within the human psyche which pushes us to volunteer and to serve which, as a Christian, I believe is shaped by our being created in the image of God and exemplified in Jesus who "came not to be served but to serve" (Mark 10:45). Service pervades all areas of public life; for example, the motto of Sandhurst, where the army trains its officers, is "Serve to Lead". Serving is an important part of leadership. We rightly recognise the people who work in the NHS, our armed forces and the plethora of council and government services who serve us.

There is also a significant body of people who willingly and sometimes at great personal cost volunteer to run the clubs, societies and churches which contribute so much to the enrichment of our lives. Imagine if there were no village hall, no Jumblies, Luncheon Club, Tennis Club, Gardening Club, History Group, Bowling Club, Cricket Club, Ladies Group, Nature Group, Tigers, ramblers, no St Helen's, no Methodist church and no Village News. To quote John Lennon "it's easy if you try" but at the same time it feels unthinkable. Village life would be so much poorer if these did not exist and yet their existence depends on the willingness of people to give freely of their time. It is so easy to criticise those who step up to serve and lead in our community but without them these activities would disappear. They fulfil a function which might not carry the same kudos as being the Queen but is nonetheless important to Sheriff Hutton. Let's be thankful and raise a cheer for all those volunteers serving us.

On Jubilee weekend I will be giving thanks for Her Majesty's long reign and singing "God save the Queen". I will be joining in the picnics and fun days which will only happen because people choose to serve their local communities. So, I will also be giving thanks and praying for all who serve in any capacity, both great and small. God bless you all.

Services on Sundays in June

5th 10.30 a.m. Mr David Marwood 12th 10.30 a.m. Mrs Mandy Brewer 19th 10.30 a.m. Rev David Bidnell

26th 10.30 a.m. Rev John Hayward (Communion) united with Strensall M Ch.

Other Activities on Wednesdays

9.30 a.m. Morning prayers & quiet meditation in the Chapel.

10.00 a.m. Drop in for Coffee and Chat in the Miss Ward room.

Market Cafe June 19th, raising funds for Ukraine. Your help needed.

All proceeds from the June Sheriff Hutton Market Cafe will be going towards Ukrainian appeals, please bring your spare change or we are happy to take donations from a credit card. Bryony and myself are co-ordinating things and knowing our community always rises to the challenge, I am hoping to recruit some lovely volunteers to ensure we run a great cafe, and don't put

too much pressure on just a few.

There are various jobs and all I ask for is an hour of your time, unless you want to stay longer! A rota will be prepared nearer the date so you know what you are doing and when. We cannot have too many people on this large site and with the numbers that attend, every pair of hands really does help.

Please get in touch with Melanie on 01347 878711, very many thanks, hope to speak to you soon.

Changes at the Village Hall

There are two significant changes taking place in the running of the Village Hall:

Booking Secretary

We are very pleased that Shelley Walker is in the process of taking over the pivotal voluntary role of booking secretary from Sarah Douglas. I am confident that Shelley and Sarah will make this transition as seamless as possible. If you are a hirer, please make sure that you use the email address: **SHVHbookings@gmail.com** to reach the right person.

We want to thank Sarah for temporarily stepping back into this role just before Christmas (having held it for around five years pre-pandemic) and overseeing the tricky 'restart' of activities as the pandemic constraints have been gradually lifted.

Caretaking

Andy Berry stepped down from being caretaker in mid-May, due to increased commitments in his other job. We are very grateful for Andy's many years work at the Hall, first as assistant caretaker and more recently as caretaker. It is a job much of which can go unnoticed, but it enables things to run smoothly for Hall users.

We would still really like someone to step forward to take on this paid role. If you are interested please contact me, Steve Page (07800 731 381), or Chair of Trustees, Gill Fairbotham (07585 678 222).

However, in the short term we must all adjust to having no caretaker. This means hirers and hall users getting out and putting away the furniture you use in the main Hall. We are trying out having a standard set of tables and chairs in the Refreshments and Committee rooms, but they will need moving or removing for some activities. It also means cleaning up any mess made, emptying bins and checking the building security when locking up. We are explaining these changes in more detail to hirers.

We are also reviewing what changes we need to make to improve the safety and ease for hirers should this temporary situation become permanent.

Steve Page, Chair of Operation Group

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club

The 2022 Bowling season has started in generally good weather; good rain at times for the green and sun for the matches except for the first match a friendly against Terrington. The Club has started well in Division 2 of the Ryedale "Vets" League under new captain, Peter Wheeler, with one postponed match, one losing draw and a good win at Hutton le Hole. So top half of the league already.

We have also begun our in-house league with wins for Jack Frost and Dead Ends, 2 of the 4 teams which play throughout the early summer.

Fund raising and promotional events include teas for jumble sales, Big Bowls Weekend (Saturday 28th May at 2pm) see display, tombola stall at the Jubilee Tea and refreshments for the July Village Market.

Sheriff Hutton Preschool Playgroup

After two years it has been great to welcome parents back inside the playgroup building to talk to them and show them how much their children have progressed whilst attending our setting and they have been able to look at photos in their learning journey.

We have enjoyed a lovely walk to the park with our children and they had lots of fun being able to go and explore!

We provide a great environment for your children to enjoy playing, making friends and starting their learning journey which helps make the transition to school very easy once that time comes for them. If you would like to come and look around please feel free to get in touch!

Places subject to availability so please contact Angela on 07717 799646 or visit the website.

On behalf of the committee I would like to thank our dedicated staff Angela, Julie Becky and Elaine for all their hard work and constant commitment to keeping playgroup a clean and safe environment for the children going there.

Babies and Toddlers see later in news

Sheriff Hutton Bridge Cricket Club

The season as usual has started with mixed fortunes; the 1st X1 are sitting second in the league despite a comprehensive defeat to York and a surprising one to Acomb. Victories against Beverley, Clifton Alliance and Driffield have steadied the ship. Some good batting performances from Louis Foxton, Mark and Adam Fisher. Mark's 124 not out being the Highlight so far. Bowling honours have been shared with new boy Ash Watson contributing with both bat and ball.

The 2nd X1 have had a good start losing only one of their first four games, this however only puts them fourth in the league behind favourites Knaresborough and Thirsk. There have been some excellent performances form Matthew Maltby, Rob Stevens and Isaac Giannini with the bat, the latter securing victory against Bolton Percy with a half century in thirty odd balls. Bowling has been shared but Harry Sutcliffe has contributed well with Tom Appleton sharing some of the honours.

The 3rds have had a horrid start and sit last without a victory. A few of the stalwarts who would give some backbone have not been available but several youngsters have stepped up with good contributions, Will Langworthy in particular with the ball bowling with pace and accuracy belies his young years. Credit must also be given to Tom Magee who has stepped in to captain the side as a replacement for the unavailable skipper.

The 4th team have also had a tough start and sit 7th in the league with one win. This however doesn't reflect the contributions from the 13 and 14 year olds ably supported and encouraged by skipper Neil Cowton who gives them many years! One of the highlights a fine half century from youngster Archie Goodwill

The junior section have had mixed fortunes with U15's holding their own in a tough league.

The u13's are struggling again in a tough league with only one win.

The u11's A,B and C sides are all doing well with all undefeated in their various leagues.

The u9's as usual have had mixed results as 7 and 8 year olds find their feet.

The Rockets have now started breeding the next generation

The club has had some representative honours at junior level with Riley Hirst playing (and top scoring) for North Yorks U10's; Sam Giannini our u13 captain has been selected to Captain York and District u13's in the upcoming festival. We also have Josh Tordoff and Zak Powell representing the city at u9. This is just reward not only for the boys but for their coaches who put in many hours in their development.

Both grounds are in great condition and credit must go to the ground staff who work tirelessly to prepare good wickets for all the sides whether 1st team or u9's. One disturbing fact is DOG FOULING again at the Castle ground; PLEASE keep your dog under control as you walk across the top end of the field.

We have had a sponsored bike ride by four members (whose combined age was well over 200) from Morecombe to Bridlington. The money raised will be split between the club for the junior development and the British Heart Foundation in memory our esteemed member Bryan Nelson who passed this year. It is reported that some still haven't got over this feat of endurance – well done lads.

Babies and Toddlers

Our babies and toddlers group is held on a Thursday morning 9.45-11.45 at Sheriff Hutton village hall. It's a lovely setting for families to come and socialise and it's also a great place to come and meet people from the village and surrounding villages too!

We have welcomed lots of new families over the last few months and it's been lovely to see everyone enjoying the group!

If you would like any more information on our group contact Jess on 07817891339 or visit our Facebook page Sheriff Hutton Parents, Toddlers and Babies Group.

We look forward to seeing you all soon!

Thank you to our committee volunteers Margaret, Ellen and Lizzy who help run the group each week!

Jess Dunford Chairperson

STILLINGTON FISHERIES

finest skinless haddock and cod

Tues / Wed / Thursday 5.00 - 7.00 Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00 Closed Sunday and Monday The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX

Tel: 01347 811 747

Willow Farm Produce Neil & Sally Fairweather

Seasonal Homegrown Plants, Fruit & Vegetables, Home Produced Honey, Handmade Natural Christmas Wreaths. Fresh Farm Eggs, Market Stall Hire Ash Tree House, Bracken Hill, Sheriff Hutton

Tel: 07590 676 929 or 07719 624 033 www.willowfarmproduce.com

York Wines

Independent Wine Merchants Wines for all occasions including gifts, weddings and events

Visit www.yorkwines.co.uk to see our full range of wines.

> Wholesale service also offered Tel: 01347 878716 Shop open daily except Sundays

> > Spanish (Talk)

Anna Martinez-Armitage Spanish Tutor

Courses for people of all ages and abilities Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations Conversational & Holiday Spanish

Tel: 07800 634510

W: www.spanish-talk.com W: www.books4spanish.com

Simply Sharp Sharp SHARPENING SERVICE

Scissors · Clipper Blades · Knives **Carpentry & Gardening Tools**

For precision sharpening with fast turnaround & competitive pricing contact 01347 666507



Simply2 Pet Products

Simply2 Quality pet toys, treats, grooming products & healthcare from leading brands including Suitical & KONG

www.simply2pets.com

Sheriff Hutton Post Office and Stores

01347 878 331

- opening times: Mon - Fri 8.00am - 5.30pm
- Sat 8.00am 12.30pm
- Sun 10.00am 12.00pm
- Post Office opens at 9.00am Find us on Facebook

Alison Massingham Flowers

Fresh Flowers for Every Occasion Made to Order

The Flower Shop, Spring Street, Easingwold Tel: 01347 822 963 or 07786574359

pizza's world

Pizzas: Kebabs: Burgers: Parmesans: Off-licence Sunday – Thursday 4 – 10.30pm

(CLOSED Tuesday) Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

Tel: 01347 878 967

Pilates and Circuit Training in Sheriff Hutton

Children's Swimming Lessons with 'Swimming with Linzi'

> **2** 07583 936 246 linzifitness@gmail.com

fb ...swimmingwithlinzi

Everything But The Pet

Supplying most brands of dog food and natural treats at a competitive price

free delivery in the Sheriff Hutton area.

Also, dog walking, day care & boarding in our home from home environment. Fully Insured, first aid, references available Contact Louise on 01347 878619, 07592532619

jerrypetch1958@aol.com The Lanes Yorkersgate

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS

Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

'Quality Meats at Competitive Prices'

Hot Sandwiches Mon - Fri 8.30 - 2.00

Jerry Petch

Tel: 01347 878 222

Malton The Biggest Little Toy Shop **Toys-Games-Homewares-Gifts Health Food & Body Care** Visit us or shop on line for the best deals around. Free village delivery www.wwsm.co.uk 01653 602880 sales@wwsm.co.uk

≫ Scissor Line Salon **≫**

Main Street, Stillington

UNISEX HAIRDRESSING & BEAUTY ROOM

With Competitive Prices and Quality Products ** Now Open Monday - Friday ** call us on 01347 811 757

Discounts for Senior Citizens

Sarah Douglas **Experienced Counsellor**

Contact 2 07854 801 260

or see website www.SarahDouglas.co.uk

Just Because... by Lexi

Handmade, Personalised Crafts and **Greetings Cards** for every occasion. Eco-friendly; plastic free.

Website: www.bylexi.co.uk justbecause.bylexi@gmail.com Mobile: 07817 599471

Sheriff Hutton Private Hire Pre Booked: Licensed Driver

Taxi for all your transport requirements suedodd@ymail.com

Mobile: 07824 318 105

Poppy Caterers Limited

15 – 17 Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park Quality freshly prepared food All events catered for Weddings & Parties delivered buffets, cakes & dinner parties

> Please call: 01347 878 628 info@poppycaterers.co.uk

MORSE COACHES TAXI HIRE

Tel: 01347 878 969

www.morse-coaches.com admin@morsecoaches.com

NICOLA'S CUISINE OUTSIDE CATERING

Tailor Made Menus Ready Prepared Meals Delivered Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire

Tel: 01904 468 220 or 07860 612 622 Email: nicola@nicolas-cuisine.co.uk



Puddleducks

Award Winning Children's Nursery Open 7.30 - 6.00pm

Purpose built, modern facilities Fully Qualified, Professional Team ~ Ofsted Outstanding ~

Tel: 01347 878 648 www.puddleducksyork.co.uk

Hall Farm

Boutique Luxury B&B and Holiday Cottage Sally Hemingway

YO60 7TW

2 miles from Sheriff Hutton and Castle Howard

2 01347 878 386

info@hallfarmhouseyork.co.uk In-house Chef

THE TREE FELLA

Forestry and Aboricultural Contractors

All aspects of domestic and commercial tree surgery, forestry, stump removal, winch work, vegetation clearance, mobile firewood processing, log splitting and biomass chipping. Kiln dried logs for sale.

Tel: 01347 810 491 or 07725 053 449

www.samthetreefella.co.uk



WRIGHT'S



COAL MERCHANTS LTD

www.johndruryandson.co.uk iohndrurvandson@btconnect.com

Tel: 01759 371 319



PETER BEAN BUILDING

Farm Building: Concreting Home Extension & Repairs Tarmacadam and Block Paving **Excavation and Drainage**

> Tel: 01347 879 107 or 07836 623 188



T: 01347 878 186 M: 0772 769 4428 Extensions Conversions Renovation New Build Conservatories Driveways Repairs

STEPHEN SHIPLEY T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

6. Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton Tel: 01347 879 173

Mob: 07850 783 842

EDWARD HULL

BUILDER and CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354 Mob: 07702 661 664 **DAVID HULL** Plumbing and Heating Mob: 07715 943 381

JONATHAN HULL

GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd.

for all new Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating, New Boilers and Repairs Registered Installer

Tel: 01347 878 267

York Boilers Ltd **Derek Precious**

Worcester Bosch Accredited Gold Installer

Office: 01904 490 421 or Mobile: 07740 493 903 derekprecious@hotmail.com

Aerial Services – York.co.uk

Fed up with poor reception? ... Still running off your Old Aerial System? We offer: Fully Insured professional service Your property left clean and tidy We supply our own vacuums! Call Steve on 01904 238 107 or 07972181025

steve@aerialservices.uk.com

DUO HANDIMAN

Handyman services to the Sheriff Hutton area

No job too small

Please call Michael Binnersley

Tel: 07977 226 595

Howardian Contracts

Tracked 360 Excavators 1.5 – 8.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire Drainage, drain repairs, ditching landscaping & pond excavation

Contact: Guy Unsworth 07778 589 952

DENTAL SURGEONS

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover: Helen Halliburton

96 The Mount, York Tel: 01904 623 436

PURE DENTAL YORK

formerly Richard Fisher & Associates

Neil Martin ~ Mark Bentley Zareen Ashraff ~ Jonathan Hindley

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall York YO32 5AA

Tel: 01904 490 060

Howardian Dental Practice

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

WE go the extra mile so YOU don't have to!

Convenient, approachable, professional Dr Christine Parker BDS

Telephone 878 111

Neil Eshelby Painter and Decorator

Free Estimates: Interior & Exterior 68 Anthea Drive. Huntington, York YO31 9DD Tel: 01904 654 523

Mobile: 07704 403 358 Email: theeshes68@btinternet.com

PAUL NELSON

3 Castle View. Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND **DECORATING**

Tel: 01347 878 185

CATHY CUNNINGHAM

CREATIVE INTERIOR DESIGN ALL TYPES OF DECORATING **PAINTING • WALLPAPERING FURNITURE PAINTING**

Tel: (Bulmer) 01653 618152 cathymcunningham@icloud.com

Flaxton Forge

Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator Bespoke Ironwork made to Commission

Contact: Tom Heys: 07861316672 Website: www.flaxtonforge.co.uk

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs

Discount Tyres & Exhausts Electrics & Engine Diagnostics Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment

3-5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ www.j-skelton.co.uk

Tel: 01347 878 790

BEAUMONT'S GARAGE

MOT Testing Repairs: Servicing

Tel: 01347 878 326

Village Regular Activities

Sun	10.00am	Morning Service	Parish Church but check in church for details			
	10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church			
Mon				7.00pm	Badminton	Village Hall
Tues	9.15am	Pilates	Village Hall	7.00pm	Circuit Training	Village Hall
	10.30am	Pilates	Village Hall	8.00pm	Pilates	Village Hall
Wed	9.30am	Yoga	Village Hall			
	10.00am	Drop-in for Coffee	Miss Ward Room			
	10.00am	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club			
Thurs	9.45am	Babes & Toddlers	Village Hall			

Additional Activities in June

Fri- Sun	3,4,5 th		Open Studios: Laburnum Cottage , Nesslyn West End, Church View East End	
Sat	4 th	2.00pm	Jubilee Family Fun Day and Picnic at the Village Hall	
Tues	7 th	12.30	Pensioners' Luncheon Club in the Village Hall	
Wed	8 th	2.00pm	Ladies group meeting in the Village Hall Richard and Jan Crouchon "Queen Mary and the House of Windsor"	
Fri	10 th	7.30pm	Parish Council meeting in the Village Hall	
Sat- Sun	11,12 th		Open Studios: Laburnum Cottage , Nesslyn West End, Church View East End	
		11-4pm	Open Gardens in and around Sheriff Hutton and pop-up Café at St Helens	
Wed	15 th		Gardening club visit to Wynyard Hall and Eggleston gardens	
Fri	17 th	10-12noon	Super mobile library in the Village Hall car park	
Sat	18 th	2.00pm	Jumblies Sale in the Village Hall	
Sun	19 th		Sheriff Hutton Village Market at the Village Hall, in aid of the Ukraine Fund	
Fri	24 th	7.30pm	Sheriff Hutton History Group meeting in the Village Hall	
Thurs	30 th	9.30 am	Village Ramble meet in the Village Hall car park	

Dates to Note

July	5 th	12.30	Pensioners' Luncheon Club in the Village Hall		
	16 th	2.00pm	Jumblies Sale in the Village Hall		
Aug	2 nd	12.30	Pensioners' Luncheon Club in the Village Hall		
	20 th		Sheriff Hutton Village Show in the Village Hall		
Sept	6 th	12.30	Pensioners' Luncheon Club in the Village Hall		
Sept	10 th	2.00pm	Jumblies Sale in the Village Hall		
	21 st	7.30pm	Gardening Club, Peter Williams Unnatural Gardening, Village Hall		
	30 th	7.30pm	Sheriff Hutton History Group meeting in the Village Hall		
Oct	19 th	7.30pm	Gardening Club, Alastair Fitter 'Friendly Mycorrhizal Fungi', Village Hall		
	29 th	12.00	Sheriff Hutton History Group Annual Event in the Village Hall 12.00 – 4.00pm		
Nov	16 th	7.30pm	Gardening Club, AGM, Village Hall		
	25 th	7.30pm	Sheriff Hutton History Group meeting in the Village Hall		
	26 th	11-3pm	Christmas Market at St Helen's Church		
Dec	2 nd	7.30pm	St Leonard Farlington Grand Christmas Prize Bingo I Sheriff Hutton Village Hall		

To Hire the Village Hall, call 07894 734446 or email SHVHbookings@gmail.com

To contact the Village News production team email <u>villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk</u> or call Richard and Wendy Haste (878581), Brian and Lynne Shepherd (878310)

Peter Hepburn (878795) or Melanie Hunt (878711)

Items for the July Village News must reach the Editors by no later than June 18th